
VIENNA EAGLES ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB 
Meeting Minutes 
August 3, 2011 

 
The Vienna Eagles Athletic Booster Club meeting was held on 
August 3, 2011, in the Maries R-1 cafeteria at six p.m.  The 
officers in attendance were Vicki Bade, President; Tracy Shiver, 
Vice President; and Mindy Patton, Treasurer.  Members in 
attendance were Susan Brunnert, Robin Kleffner, Tammy Pollreisz, 
Rolanda Backues, Angie Hayes, Coad and Angie Stricklan, Kristan 
James, Carrie Schwartze, Linda Logan, and Coaches Sarah 
Schroeder, Mick Byrd, Ian Murray, Kevin Schwartze, and David 
Martin. 
 
Vicki Bade officially opened the meeting. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
The treasurer’s report was given by Mindy Patton.  VEABC’s 
checking account balance is $3,524.73; the MMDA balance is 
$12,657.16; and the gym account balance is $3,536.15, for a total 
of $19,698.04.   
 
Coach Byrd previously had requested $300, which had been 
approved, for the drainage pipe at the softball field.  This was 
paid for by a Chevy donation.  Therefore, we no longer need to 
earmark this money for this project. 
 
Coach Martin had previously requested $300 for a shot put and 
uniforms, and he ended up not using this money.  However, he did 
spend $492.19 for high jump and pole vault repairs, plus $90 on 
gun blanks.  The $492.19 was paid to Coach Martin on 5-4-11. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
CLAWS ON THE ROAD 
 
We are still waiting on this project to be completed.  Will be 
discussed at a later meeting.   
 
CAPS/VISORS 
 
We should have enough caps and visors to last through the season.  
No need to order any at this time.   



STADIUM SEATS 
 
All stadium seats have been sold.  
 
BLANKETS 
 
Tracy Shiver reported that blankets are in factory and are due to 
ship within two weeks. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Someone needs to look over the books since Susan is the outgoing 
treasurer.  Penny Schoene has done this before and also Carl 
Henderson. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

GOLD RUSH T-SHIRTS / EAGLE WEAR BROCHURE 
 

Mindy Patton showed a sample of artwork for the Gold Rush t-
shirts and also samples of things to put in the Eagle Wear 
brochure.  This discussion is tabled until the September meeting, 
after the committee can get together and make some more 
decisions.  Carrie Schwartze was added to the committee.  The 
committee members now are Mindy Patton, Amy Harker, Natalie 
Thorton-Martin, and Carrie Schwartze. 
 
SCREAMIN’ EAGLE SHOOTOUT 
 
Tracy Shiver will have a sign-up sheet ready for the September 
meeting so we can get the schedule started for people working the 
shootout table at the basketball games. 
 
Vicki Bade is going to check with Todd & Penny Schoene, to see if 
they are willing to sponsor this event again this year.  
 
First Junior High game is the end of September. 
 
DISCOUNT CARDS 
 
Discussion was held as to whether or not we want to continue the 
discount cards. 
 
Vicki Bade is to check with Malinda Nelson to see if she will 
check with the business and get new business for this year’s 
card, if we proceed. 



STEAK NIGHT 
 
Amy Harker is supposed to be checking on a date for our Steak 
Night fund-raiser.  October 22, 2011, is a possible date to check 
on. 
 
MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 
 
The Membership Drive letters need to be sent out the end of 
September.  Amy Harker will be sending letters out to parents and 
also to businesses.  
 

COACHES REQUESTS 
 
Coach Murray requested three helmets.  If purchased through Key 
Sports, they are between $20 and $30 apiece with logo. 
 
Angie Hayes made a motion to purchase these helmets, and a 
seconded by Tammy Pollreisz. 
 
Coach Byrd requested supplies for softball; catchers helmet, shin 
guard, and a chest protector, for a total of $245. 
 
Susan Brunnert made a motion to purchase all requested supplies; 
seconded by Coach Murray. 
 
Coach Martin is wanting to check on the price of a banner to put 
on the gym wall for the girls track team placing second at state. 
 
Coach Byrd requested two scorebooks for the girls basketball 
team.  They are $5 apiece. 
 
Angie Hayes made the motion to purchase the scorebooks; seconded 
by Linda Logan. 
 
 
 
Our September meeting will be held on September 7, 2011, at the 
park under the pavilion after the cross country meet. 
 
Rolanda Backues made a motion to dismiss at 6:55 p.m.  Carrie 
Schwartze seconded the motion. 


